University of Kentucky
University Senate Rules and Elections Committee
Minutes of meeting: February 22, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. Members present: Doug Michael (chair), Janet Ford, Tom Kelly, Kaveh Tagavi, John Thelin, Connie Wood.

The following items were discussed and action taken.

(1) The chair reported that, having been directed to amend Rule 4.1.0(E), it appeared not to be the appropriate place to codify the language proficiency tests alternatives adopted at the December Senate meeting. The chair noted for the Committee that these changes were being made directly to the Graduate Bulletin which, under Rule 8.2.0, is authoritative guidance in the absence of a Senate Rule or university regulation. The chair was directed to draft a proposed amendment to the Senate Rules providing notice to the Senate or Senate Council of changes made to the Bulletins which affect Senate Rules or are matters which would otherwise be covered in Senate Rules.

(2) We discussed and modified a proposed change in the designation for unreported grades. The chair agreed to collect the suggested changes and recirculate the proposed changes to the committee.

(3) We discussed a proposed interpretation to Rule 5.1.4 regarding the number of pass-fail courses permitted when pursuing a second bachelor’s degree. The committee decided that the chair’s suggested language should be changed to make specific reference to the Honors Program Director permitting additional coursework to be taken on a pass-fail basis.
(4) We discussed the use of “notes” following Rule 5.4.3.3 relating to the suspension of the Oral Communications Requirement.  We agreed that the “notes” should be removed and replaced with no language at all or with “Rules Committee Interpretations” or amendments to be sent to the Senate Council.

(5) We discussed changes to Rule 3.3.0 on minor changes in courses. The chair agreed to redraft some language and recirculate the proposed language to the Undergraduate, Graduate and Health Care Colleges Councils.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m., the Committee being subject to the call of the chair for its next meeting.

Douglas C. Michael
